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At the February 9, 2010, Board meeting, Commissioner Kathy Riordan introduced a motion to
add a prohibition on buying animals in the same outdoor locations where sales are currently
prohibited under Section 53.42, thereby enhancing the enforcement by specifically rendering
both sale and purchase illegal.

This recommendation is one outcome of continuing efforts in Los Angeles to eliminate such
sales. On October 9, 2007, representatives of the Department, the L.os Angeles Police
Department and the office of the City Attorney discussed the issues associated with ongoing
efforts to enforce City laws pertaining to animal sales with the Board. Subsequently, a multi-
agency lllegal Animal Sales Task Force was formed comprised of LAPD, the City Attorney,
the District Attorney, the County Department of Public Health, the Downtown Fashion District
Business Improvement District, Council Districts 1 and 9 and the Mayor’s office.

On August 24, 2009, the Board devoted its entire meeting agenda to a discussion of the
illegal animal sales issue and concluded with a unanimously supported recommendation that
LA Animal Services, LAPD, the City Attorney and the District Attorney continue to pursue
remedies to address the difficult problems associated with enforcement against such sales.

Since then LAPD, the City Attorney, the District Attorney, the Animal Cruelty Task Force, and
the Mayor's office have been regular participants in an ongoing effort to step up enforcement
at both Santee Alley and Ocean Front Walk in Venice. Arrests have been made at both
locations since the Board's last hearing on the topic.

One early recommendation of the lllegal Animal Sales Task Force — to develop and post
signs in targeted locations alerting the public about laws regulating animal sales — was
memorialized in a motion (CF 09-0632) introduced by Councilwoman Jan Perry on March 24,
2009, calling for the posting of such signs in Santee Alley. Action on this motion is still
pending due to jurisdictional concerns and budget constraints. However, opportunities
recently have arisen to get such signs manufactured and posted with outside assistance.

The Task Force considered the educational potential for such signs for alerting the public to
the applicable laws and enhancing opportunities for law enforcement officials to act. It was
determined that the existing ban on outdoor sales was insufficient to discourage unaware
members of the public from continuing to be unwitting accomplices in supporting illegal sales.
A ban on purchasing animals in the same outdoor public locations cited in LAMC 53.42's ban
on sales was deemed a necessary complement. Such information could then be
disseminated to the public on signage and by other means so that the City could improve its
effort to discourage the market for illegally sold animals.

Participation to date in the strategies noted above has been handled as a component of daily
enforcement responsibilities. For the foreseeable future, this work will continue to be handled
in balance with other crucial enforcement activity. However, success in reducing illegal
animal sales will likely produce some savings to the Department over time, as we would see
fewer impoundments of animais in general and lessening of dog and cat overpopulation with
reductions in pets sold outside official processes remaining unsterilized.






